MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL
3 FEBRUARY 2021

15. NOTICES OF MOTION

I, Councillor Louise Crawford, give notice that | intend to move the Motion outlined below at
the Ordinary Meeting of Council on 3 February 2021:

That Council: -

1. Extends formal congratulations to three generations of Boonwurrung women - N'Arwee't Dr
Carolyn Briggs AM, her daughter Jarra Karalinar Steel and granddaughter Amina-Jarra Briggs
- in recognition of their graduating from RMIT University together in December 2020.

2. Respectfully acknowledges and extends appreciation for the contribution each of these women
make within the City of Port Phillip and beyond, and the generosity with which they share
culture, arts practice and knowledge through engagement with all our communities.

Supporting Information

Dr Briggs, a Boonwurrung Elder, has worked with Council over many years through the Boon
Wurrung Foundation, and received her doctorate in philosophy (media and communications),
researching elder identity and knowledge and highlighting how Western academic systems and
structures based in facts and evidence could work alongside oral-based Indigenous ones.

Jarra Steel, Council's Indigenous Arts Officer, graduated with a Master of Art (Art in public space).

Amina-Jarra Briggs, an artist, received a Bachelor of Arts (Fine art) and is going on to do her
Honours in Fine Art at VGA.
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